April 12, 1943

Dear Bob:

With so many of our gang scattered all over the world, we thought they might be interested in knowing what we are doing here and what's going on while they are away.

For this reason, we cooked up this little magazine and we hope it will do the job of letting everyone know what's happening back home.

Several of the gang have put their John Henry's on the cover of the magazine, which is just their way of saying 'hello' and 'good wishes'.

Rest assured we are all doing our best, working as hard as we can and we hope the day wont be too far away when this whole mess is straightened out and we can carry on again in what is known as the normal way of life.



P.S. If you like the magazine, please write us and if you have any material which would interest the rest of the gang, send it on as we would appreciate having it.

Pvt. Bob McIntosh Ft. Roach, Culver City, Cal.

WED: KC

18TH AAF - BASE UNIT ANIMATION SECTION

THIS WILL AUTHORIZE SGT. ROBERT MC INTOSH, ASN 19 176 721, TO TRANS-PORT MATERIAL AND EQUIPMENT BETWEEN POST AREA AND ANIMATION SECTION.

> RAYMOND M. FAHRINGER Captain, Air Corps Asst. OIC. Animation